Minutes of meeting of Executive body of Alumni Association, Government College of Education, Sector 20-D, Chandigarh.

Dated: 14.09.2024

A meeting of Executive body of Alumni Association of the college was held on 14.09.2024 under the chairmanship of Dr. Sapna Nanda, Principal of the college in Principal's office at 10:15 AM to decide the alumni activities to be scheduled for the session 2024-25.

Following members attended the meeting:

- 1. Dr. A.K. Srivastava (Dean)
- 2. Dr. Punam Bansal (Convener)
- 3. Mr. Raghubir Shastri (President)
- 4. Mr. Sanjay Sharma (General Secretary)
- 5. Mr. Khushal Sapre (Member)
- 6. Dr. Sanjeev Kumar (Alumnus)
- 7. Dr. Meena (Alumnus)
- Dr. Sapna Nanda extended a warm welcome to President, General Secretary and executive members of the Alumni Association. She apprised them about the college's A+ Grade in the third cycle of NAAC accreditation and thanked them for their support.
- Mr. Khushal Sapre (Executive Member) suggested that he can deliver a talk or organize a workshop to give tips to students on how to qualify CTET/PTET. Dr. Sapna Nanda asked him to use his computer applications expertise to make students aware about the use of Artificial Intelligence in Teaching Learning Process. Dr. Punam Bansal suggested him to deliver on the topic of Cybercrime Awareness. Then ,he told that he might take help of other alumni in his network for conducting these sessions. He also extended his support for the placement of students of the college in his institution.
- Mr. Sanjay Sharma (General Secretary) suggested to engage Ms. Latika ,ex-faculty of the college to impart training on 'soft skills' .She was contacted by the principal telephonically and she agreed to the proposal. Further, he also extended his help to provide CCPCR (Chandigarh Commission for Protection of Child Rights) internship to students of the college in guidance and counseling of special children in schools of Chandigarh. He also gave reference of Dr. Navneet Kad for conducting Mathematics Workshop.
- Dr. Sapna Nanda suggested to hold a workshop on 'How to develop MOOCs 'by Prof. Sunil Dutt an alumnus of the college during examination days. She also requested Mr. Raghubir Shastri (President) to take classes of students of 'Pedagogy of Sanskrit' in the college and he agreed to it.
- Dr. Sapna Nanda asked the executive body to pass a resolution to withdraw the funds donated by the alumni in the previous Annual Alumni Meet for the welfare of deserving students e.g., for paying the fees of poor students. Later on, it was unanimously decided to prepare Directory of the alumni of the college for which Mr. Shastri extended his help. It was also decided to hold Annual Alumni Meet in the month of November/December.
- Dr. Punam Bansal (Convener) thanked all those present for the meeting for their time and support in the end.

Canvanar

Principal